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November, 2007 

Dear Superintendent Johnson,
We’re writing to you on behalf of the Boston Latin School Youth Climate Action Network (BLS Youth CAN), an extra-curricular global warming club at my school.  We are juniors, and this year’s co-presidents of Youth CAN.   

Despite the fact that Youth CAN is a new group (we were founded January 23, 2007), our accomplishments have already been fairly significant.  For example, last year our energy committee organized an NSTAR Save A Light light bulb drive that sold over 65 cases of compact fluorescent light bulbs. Youth CAN raised over $5,000.00, and the funds were used to help pay for a Global Warming Youth Summit that we planned and hosted in partnership with the Technology and Culture Forum at MIT on Saturday, May 19th, 2007.   

The Youth Summit was a huge success. It featured more than 17 speakers from prestigious organizations such as the Natural Resource Defense Council in New York, Tufts University, the Mass Energy Consumer’s Alliance, MIT, and the Boston Public Health Commission. We were honored to have Mayor Thomas Menino give the welcome at the Summit, and to have renowned MIT climatologist Kerry Emmanuel as our keynote speaker. More than 200 students from all over the Boston area attended the summit, representing 47 different schools. Part of our effort at the summit was directed towards building a network of Youth Climate Action groups around the greater Boston area that we could collaborate with on major projects throughout the school year. 

This year, Youth CAN has taken on even more ambitious goals. In addition to planning for a Second Annual Global Warming Youth Summit at MIT in late March or early April.  Youth CAN is also competing in the Keyspan Foundation’s Environmental Sustainability Competition during the month of October, an effort aimed at raising awareness at BLS

about reducing, reusing, and recycling as a means of cutting our energy emissions and positively impacting the problem of global warming.  Youth CAN is also participating in Focus the Nation on January 31st, a day of national teach-ins to generate global warming awareness at schools and colleges.  Furthermore, on Earth Day, we are coordinating with Apple and Mayor Menino to recycle computers at UMass Boston.  We are also currently working on getting solar panels for our school.
When we saw the “School Clips” Newsletter about your intention to “listen” for the first 100 days of your administration, it occurred to us that we ought to contribute some of our ideas and suggestions to the message that you hear!  In that spirit, BLS Youth CAN wants to encourage you and your administration to adopt policies that foster climate awareness and climate action within the BPS. 
For example, we found out that our own school has no mechanism in place for recycling cans, glass, and plastic bottles.  Furthermore, our affiliate member group, Boston Latin Academy Youth CAN is having great difficulty figuring out how to inititate a paper recycling program, despite the fact that there is a recycling center in the basement of their building!  
We would love to know that our new superintendent is committed to helping groups who are working on ways to promote recycling, energy efficiency, and increased overall awareness about the problems of climate change and the need for every individual to take responsibility for their environmental behavior.

One of the initiatives BLS Youth CAN has taken on is an effort to stop school bus idling outside our schools. The school buses wait outside our school for half an hour everyday, leaving their engines running the entire time. This is a complete waste of energy and sends undesirable CO2 emissions into the atmosphere, furthering the problem of global warming. We know that current city policies require busses to shut off their engines after five minutes, but too often, that isn’t enforced.    

At BLS, by working with administrators, we have thus succeeded in getting buses to turn their engines off until 2:15 when school lets out.  We’d like to take this initiative further and have a way to encourage global warming clubs and environmental groups at schools throughout the BPS to take on this initiative.  BLS Youth CAN would like to help you make this initiative a system-wide effort.  
Support from your office would be the perfect way to promote this worthwhile goal while reaching the broadest possible audience.  Why not help us start an effort to post “No Idling” signs outside every school, to remind all vehicles to turn their engines off when waiting? This and other green policies could have the power to dramatically alter the behavior of schools and school students in ways that can make truly important differences.  It would certainly be a great accomplishment for the new administration! 
BLS Youth CAN is already trying to promote such change through our efforts to create a Youth Climate Action Network of climate change groups based at schools in the BPS and beyond.  We will be hosting a second annual global warming youth summit at MIT in late March or early April.  This year we plan to offer programming for educators as well as for students.  We would greatly appreciate the support of your office in promoting this event and in helping us promote awareness about the network.  

BLS Youth CAN is committed to promoting climate change awareness and responsible environmental behavior among school students.  We believe that climate change education is a great way to engender a healthy respect for the environment in the people who are about to inherit it!
In fact, BLS youth CAN recently (November 1st)  had a meeting with Liz Soper, a representative from the National Wildlife Foundation.  Ms. Soper is working on a grant to incorporate climate education into 6 public school systems across the nation. We’d like to suggest that the BPS be one of them.  With Massachusetts leading the way in alternative fuel already (a new bill was proposed today!), Boston is a prime candidate to lead the way in teaching our children about environmental action as well.  
BLS Youth CAN is very proud of our accomplishments thus far.  We are still working on ways to further our efforts and to grow our network throughout the greater Boston area.  We would love to hear from you that we are not alone is this fight.  We would welcome the opportunity to discuss any of this with you further.  
Thank you for your time and dedication to efforts on our behalf. 
Very Sincerely,
Libby Shrobe and Sasha Fried-Snoad Class II, Boston Latin School
Co- Presidents of Boston Latin School Youth Climate Action Network
BLS Youth C.A.N.
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